PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

The City Council has set this item for both a public meeting and public hearing in the Council Chambers at 678 West 18th Street, Merced, CA 95340

Public Meeting. Notice is hereby given that on Monday, November 4, 2024, at the hour of 6:00 p.m. or thereafter in the Council Chambers, City of Merced, 678 West 18th Street, Merced, CA 95340, a public meeting to hear testimony on establishing the TBID and levying assessments, shall be conducted by the City Council.

Public Hearing. Notice is hereby given that on Monday, December 2, 2024, at the hour of 6:00 p.m. or thereafter in the Council Chambers, City of Merced, 678 West 18th Street, Merced, CA 95340, a public hearing on the formation of the new tourism business improvement district and the levy of assessments, at which evidence and testimony may be offered by any and all persons having an interest in said proposed district, shall be conducted by the City Council.

The purpose of the hearing is for the formation of the new tourism business improvement district and the levy of assessments, at which evidence and testimony may be offered by any and all persons having an interest in said proposed district, shall be conducted by the City Council. At the public meeting and public hearing, the testimony of all interested persons for or against the establishment of the TBID may be received. If at the conclusion of the public hearing, there are of record written protests by the owners of the lodging businesses within the TBID that will pay more than fifty percent (50%) of the estimated total TBID assessment, no further proceedings to establish the TBID shall occur for a period of one (1) year.

All persons in favor of, or opposed to, or in any manner interested in this matter are invited to attend this hearing in person, forward the written comments to the City Clerk's Office at cityclerk@cityofmerced.org or by mail to City of Merced, 678 West 18th Street, Merced, California, 95340. Comments must be received by 1 P.M. the day of the meeting.

Dated: 10/14/2024 By: Alejandra Medina, Deputy City Clerk

PUBLISH: 10/17/2024